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Mr Chairman

I wish to thank the Chairman of the Commission, Professor Eduardo Valencla-

Osplna, for Introducing Cluster 2 topics to this Committee. South Africa
welcomes the work done on the topic entitled "Protection of the
Atmosphere" and congratulate Professor Shinya Murase, Special
Rapporteur, on the excellent work done on this topic. Since the Commission

decided to Include this topic at Its sixty-fifth session In 2013, we have

observed robust engagements from member States. South Africa further
welcomes the fact that the Commission Is dealing with Issues that are of great

Importance to the world community today. There can be no doubt that human

and natural environments that can be and are adversely affected by certain

changes In the condition of the atmosphere mainly caused by the Introduction

of harmful substances, causing transboundary air pollution, ozone depletion,
as well as changes In the atmospheric conditions leading to climate change.

It Is therefore opportune that the Commission seeks, through the progressive

development of International law and Its codifications, to provide guidelines

that may assist the International community as It addresses critical questions
relating to transboundary and global protection of the atmosphere. Having

provisionally adopted nine draft guidelines and eight preambular paragraphs,

during the previous sessions. South Africa, welcomes the proposed three

additional draft guidelines on the protection of the atmosphere concerning

Implementation, compliance and dispute settlement. Mindful of the request

that comments and observations should be submitted to the Secretary-

General by 15 December 2019, South Africa will use the time to study the

draft guidelines and to 



South Africa congratulates the progress being made by the Special

Rapporteur, Professor Dire TIadi, with whom we have a special bond. The

comprehensive and wide-ranging third report on the consequences and legal

effects of jus cogens submitted by the Special Rapporteur in February 2018,

is a testament to a large volume of work covered since the first and second

reports. The third report does much to move towards a common

understanding on Jus cogens.

Mr Chairman

The third report assisted by firstly dealing with the previous consideration of

the topic in the Commission and in the Sixth Committee before tackling the

challenging aspect of the consequences of Jus cogens. We strongly support

the Special Rapporteur's approach to proceed on the basis of established

practice of considering a variety of materials and sources in an integrated

manner, and to avoid theoretical debates. Paramount is an analysis of State

practice in all its forms, judicial practice, literature and other relevant

materials, and we are of the view that the Special Rapporteur indeed

succeeded in this aim with the application of the same rigorous analysis to the

question of consequences and legal effects as he did in the first two reports.

In conformance to our previous statements on the present topic, we welcome

the Special Rapporteur's references to non-derogation as a consequence of

Jus cogens rather than the classification of non-derogation as a criterion.

Notwithstanding the previous sentiments expressed by a small number of

other States that appear to accept non-derogation as a criterion, we wish to

encourage the Commission to embrace the 






